
 

 
 
 

Memo 
 
Date:  February 1, 2021 
  
To:  Priests, deacons, brothers, sisters, principals, men and women 

religious, parish communicators and chancery staff 
   

From:  The Most Reverend Gregory J. Hartmayer, OFM Conv. 
 
Re: Guidelines for Confirmations in 2021 

           
 
Many parishes are beginning to schedule their Confirmations. We recommend 
you continue to follow the archdiocesan COVID-19 guidelines in place for all 
liturgies, but offer these additional guidelines specific to Confirmation.  
 
The bishops have the option to use a cotton swab to apply the Sacred Chrism. 
If this is the option a bishop chooses, please dispose of the cotton swabs by 
burning after the liturgy is over. The bishop and the confirmandi should be 
wearing masks as the sacrament is conferred. A verbal exchange of peace can 
replace a handshake, if needed. Receptions, especially with food, are 
discouraged.  
 
The full liturgy guidelines can be found here.  
 

https://archatl.com/2020/09/update-on-dispensation-in-parish-worship-and-access-to-parish-facilities/

